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April -May, 2025

Greetings to our supporters!

Dear Praying Friends and Faithful Supporters,
Greetings in the precious name of our Lord Jesus Christ! We are grateful for each of you who stand with us in
prayer and support as we continue the work of mobilizing servants, training leaders, and planting churches across
Mexico, Cuba, and beyond.
Ministry Updates — March & April
The past couple of months have been filled with open doors and divine appointments. In March and April, we had
the opportunity to visit several churches and share how God is using your partnership to reach the nations. Each
visit was a blessing and an encouragement to our hearts as we continue moving forward in 2025. We are seeing a
growing hunger for solid biblical training and local church involvement in missions.
Upcoming Cuba Trip — May 17
Please pray as | travel to Cuba on May 17 for a special time of training with local servants. This trip will also mark a
joyful celebration—God has provided $20,000 to purchase a church building for the believers there! Praise the
Lord! We are also launching an official extension of Trinity Baptist Seminary in Cuba alongside national leaders
who are ready to serve and train others. This is a significant milestone for the work in Cuba, and we are excited
about what the Lord will do.
Trip to Toluca, Mexico — May 31to June 9
At the end of May, we will host a missions team of 14 who will serve in Toluca, Mexico from May 31 to June 9. This
team will work alongside the three churches we have helped plant: New Life Baptist Church, Living Water Baptist
Church, and Vision Baptist Church. The team will participate in outreach, children’'s ministries, and special services
to encourage the local believers. Please pray for lasting fruit and safety during their time with us.
ongoing Financial Needs
As we continue to move forward in faith, we are trusting God to provide for several important needs:

e 't Flight Costs for the Cuba and Mexico trips

» & $15,000 for the building project at New Life Baptist Church — the land is already secured, and we are praying

for funds to begin construction.

» 2 $30,000 to purchase property for Living Water Baptist Church — our second church plant in Mexico.
Would you prayerfully consider giving a special offering toward these needs? Every gift helps move the work
forward and provides a foundation for generations of Gospel ministry.
Thank you for standing with us in the call to Reach, Train, and Enable. Your prayers and generosity are being used
by God to transform lives and strengthen churches in places where the light of the Gospel is shining brighter each
day.
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